YACHTING WORLD DAYBOAT ASSOCIATION

Minutes of a Meeting of the Committee

held on Saturday, 12th May 2012




      at Bosham Sailing Club


Present:

Iain Macpherson


Hon. Chairman



Bob Davis



Hon. Treasurer




Cass Macpherson


Hon. Secretary




David Cake

Kath Davis




Sally Hewitt




Peter Hewitt



Geoff Honey




John Lokier




Phil Lokier
1.
Apologies for absence
Sue Clayton, Tim Parkinson, Debs Struthers
2.
Minutes of the last meeting

The minutes of the meeting held on Sunday,29th January,2012 which had been circulated prior to the meeting, were approved.





3.
Matters Arising from last meeting

Any matters arising would be covered as part of other items on the Agenda.
4.
Treasurer’s Report
An interim report dated 8th May 1012 on Accounts and Notes was tabled. This was discussed in comparison to this time last year. Subscriptions at this point are about the same.

It was noted that there had been a donation into the mould fund of £472 from the PYC’s Christmas raffle. A letter of thanks was to be sent to the PYC Dayboaters.
Total free funds were £2,459 and the Mould Fund stood at £6,899.
.

5.
Moulds

It was reported that the cost of making a new hull mould from an existing plug had been quoted by Chris Somner at £13,000 including VAT.  It was agreed that  whilst this price should be tested against other builders, it was also recognised that Chris Somner’s commitment, both to the Class and to the care and storage of the mould would be underpinned if he had made it. We needed Chris’s continuing commitment in light of our experience with Porters and Salterns.  IM agreed to speak to Paul Dewing from Bosham and/or possibly Jago Jeeps.  Pete Hewitt also has a contact to ask.  This search should be done by the middle of June, 2012.
The Committee has had offers of finance from a few individuals. The possible form and repayment of these loans was discussed, briefly.  David Cake agreed to sketch out a suggested outline structure for consideration.
6.
Alexandra Palace Dinghy Show 2012
This year’s had been a good Show.  The Stand looked great, with the addition of lighting and was always busy, whilst no orders for new boats were taken there had been a lot of interest.  It was considered to be good PR to show that the Class was alive and well.  It was felt that Chris Somner might contribute a certain amount of money towards the stand as he uses it for his advertising!  
It was decided go attend the Show again in 2013.
7.
Dayboat Week 18th-24th August 2012  Fishguard 
All set to go except there are only 6 entries at this point.  Expectation is 15.
8.
Dayboat Week 2013

A letter had been written to Royal Torbay YC confirming the dates as 26th to 30th May
There had been no acknowledgment as yet. This was to be chased.
9.
A.O.B.

(a) Martin Hough – Commodore of Rock Sailing Club has offered Whit w/e 2014 when the tides appeared to work.
(b) Dayboat Newsletter -  Deadline 30th June/1st July

AGM notice etc. to go out at the same time. 
(c) The Committee thanked the Chairman for producing a new trophy for the Bosham Open. It was anticipated that this would continue to be competed for fro myear to year at an Open Meeting chosen by the then Chairman.

(d) Website Entry form for Fishguard should be checked.

(e) It was again suggested that consideration might be given for producing for sale a  Calendar with the photos taken the previous year.
10.
Date of Next Meeting
7/8th July, 2012 at the Poole Yacht Club if needed.
……………………………………




…………………….





Chairman






Date
